



Ellensburg Area Swim Team
Tues May 13th, 2025 MEETING AGENDA
6 - 7 PM

Attendees:

Begin Meeting with approval of meeting notes from previous meeting:
Vote to approve April 8th Meeting minutes :Natalie motions to approve last months meeting minutes, Joy seconds, all in favor, motion passes.

Head Coach Report: Candi

- Facility updates: Candi emailed Stuart asking to us the pool through summer (July 25th ish)
- City Pool updates : As of now, but could change {Silver/Gold | M-F 7:00-8:30 AM} {Precomp/Bronze | T/Th 3:30-5:30 & Fri. 3:30-5 PM} Candi is not sure which group will go first between the four groups yet. More updates to come.
- LC training possibilities : There is a possibility to swim in Wenatchee 7-9 AM over the summer on T/TH and/or before school gets out 4-6 PM.
- There are some issues of swimmers (Silver) messing around and vandalizing the men's locker room at the CWU Pool. Candi will talk to the boys.

6:10-6:25 President/ Vice President (Jaymi/Josh)

- EAST contributions to Zones Travel exp (8 qualifiers), fundraising ideas etc. IES does pay and has paid EAST back for swimmers

entries...this year up to \$1000 ea...: Jaymi suggested fundraising for the kids going to Zones such as car washes, restaurant takeovers, ect. Candi is going to talk to the owner of Utopia about a takeover during the summer.

- Swim meet T-shirt expenses (now that we have so many kids attending) Champs Caps instead of shirts OR parents purchase a shirt? Coaches reminder to charge for team caps.: It seems that everyone on board is ok with not doing shirt for every champs meet due to cost. Other things were brought up such as stickers for waterbottle, patches, bag tags. These would be cheaper for the team and the kids would still get something. Plus a lot of swimmers get shirts from the shirt stand at the champs meets so there is not reason to have two.
- Rotary mtg/presentation June 10th or 17th. If 10th, cancel or reschedule June Board Mtg.: Jaymi, Candi, and Megan will meet May 27th at 6 PM to put together a presentation for Rotary.
- Sponsorship details....levels need to be edited. : Now that we don't have a pool to display our sponsors, it was suggested that some wording in the sponsorship letter needs to be edited. Board agreed, but didn't come to an agreed change, and will discuss further at a later meeting.
- Josh and Candi have spoken to the Daily Record and they are working on an article to be more of a community piece rather than a sports piece and more than likely be a front page article. Candi/Josh will update us with more.
- Kelly Pritchett and Ann Egger are going to speak at the CWU BOT meeting about the pool.
- The Rodeo Parade form is out and Megan Dickinson will pass it along to Megan Moore who has mentioned wanting to head that up again this year.

625- 645: Fundraising (Joy)

- Finalizing Swimathon -
 - Bag tags:
 - 100 laps - 16
 - 200 laps - 32
 - Total due to Swimthon: \$972.05

- Total raised: \$30,000 (once final \$400 comes in from the Reed family)!!
- POC for Soccer to hand off Rodeo?
- Sarah's Fundraising idea - Coffee cards
- Where is fundraising going? I get asked this all of the time.

645-650: Treasurer (Natalie) - updates

- Natalie has acquired EAST a credit card with a \$6,000 credit limit and 1.5% travel points. Will use this card to book coaches travel.

650-655: Safesport (Megan)

- Megan, can you please check on Safesport guidelines regarding City Pool locker rooms? : Megan will consult the SafeSport director for IES about this issue and get back to the board with directions, suggestions, and policy.

655-7: Officials (Sarah)

- Sarah attended a workshop on officiating. Shared about her experience.

Good of the order

- Candi mentioned that Steve from Moses Lake has offered us an opportunity to co-host the meet in October. This could include and involve team concessions & hospitality.

Meeting adjourned